Customer Service Advisory Committee
Meeting Notes

Meeting Date:

July 8, 2013
CSAC members present: John Dutt, Carrie Popenuk, Barbra Rice, Ali Ryan
Others present: 
Tenzin Choephel
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action/ Decision

	Customer service budget reports
	Attendees shared their reviews of bureau reports. Ali and Carrie completed their reviews; Barbra and John were still working on their reviews. Attendees provided the following feedback during the meeting:
· Overall comments: The report content (quality, level of detail, relevance, completeness, report length, etc.) varied across the bureaus. Bureaus cited that budget cuts impacted customer service efforts. There were few “new” initiatives, with bureaus focusing on continuing any past efforts. Some bureaus did not differentiate very well between “public involvement” with “customer service.”
· BES – Ali and Carrie noted that much of the content appeared dated or reflected resubmissions from past years. There were references to 2010 focus groups and post-project reviews but the purpose and results of these efforts were unclear. They recommended follow-up to identify any current information for the reporting period.
· PWB – Ali had no incomplete areas for the bureau. She did observe that recruitment efforts focused on outreach rather than customer service competency. Carrie said there are specific questions about competency but may not have been included in the information submitted. Carrie was also upset to see actual personnel records (listing employee and supervisor names) included in the submission. She will address that internally within her bureau since these are now publicly available records.
· PBOT – Report seemed incomplete and insufficient. Ali said that the responses seemed confused with the point of the report. Moreover, there was no information about the strategic plan, surveys, etc. Tenzin said her understanding from a past audit is that the bureau has current strategic plan. John said that PBOT has been one of the more challenging bureaus to get customer service improvement efforts information from but there are changes underway given the new Director and Commissioner-in-charge. Ali said there is a reference to a review of the administrative reporting structure that would be worth following-up.
· Parks – Carrie said that Parks’ report was comprehensive. There were no new initiatives but it was continuing past efforts. 

· OEHR – Barbra said that the bureau noted there is no explicit relationship to customer service. As a new bureau, they have a workplan and plan surveys and reviews in the future.

· Attorney’s Office – Barbra said that the report identified customer service as a goal/objective of the bureau but that wasn’t clear when reviewing information on their webpage. The bureau cites the use of regular surveys, training and evaluations.
· Government Relations – Similar to OEHR, Barbra said the office noted no explicit customer service component. They share training opportunities with staff but workload is a barrier.

· OMF – Barbra said that OMF provided a report for its related bureaus. OMF is developing a strategic plan.
· Revenue – John said that the bureau’s report looked good. He had a list of follow-up items related to an updated strategic plan (last reference was to 2008-2010), results from surveys referenced in the report and workforce development efforts. Barbra said that the online survey tool is in-process and the bureau has discussed an after-call survey card mailer. Barbra said that Carrie Lathers would have more specifics on workforce development items and will follow-up. 
· PBEM – John said that PBEM seems to have made improvements with a new website which includes a feedback form, greater use of social media and a current strategic plan.

· BOEC – John said there is not much which is new. He noted a significant cut to the bureau’s overtime budget ($568,000 to $75,000), which impact staff opportunities for training since this is done as overtime. He also noted reductions in call reviews.
· Electeds – Tenzin said that Commissioner Fritz’s Office has yet to submit a report despite numerous requests. John will follow-up. The other offices all focused on constituency relations (outreach, responsiveness to phone/email, etc.). Mayor Hales’ and Commissioner Novick’s Offices are new and included information they plan to do going forward. Commissioner Saltzman’s Office resubmitted the same report from past years with no updates.
John requested any notes, highlights, follow-up items and ratings be provided to him via email.
	John to follow-up with Commissioner Fritz’s Office.
CSAC members to finish reviews and provide information to John.

	CRM/311 update
	John said that there are new commissioner assignments for both BOEC and ONI (Novick and Hales, respectively). BOEC has yet to develop a contract with the selected contractor, as far as he is aware, for Phase 1 of the 311 work.
	

	Customer service training
	John received approval from Stephanie Reynolds in ONI Crime Prevention to allow Brad Taylor to provide mental health training Citywide. John is currently working on advertising this opportunity.


	

	General updates
	George came to the beginning of the meeting to share that he is working less hours (five days every two weeks) and will be unable to attend CSAC future meetings. He will still respond via email, prepare the budget report for Commissioner Fish’s Office, and perform other committee work as needed. 

John mentioned that Matt Grumm in Commissioner Saltzman’s Office is organizing two CPR/First Aid refreshers for City Hall employees. Barbra was interested in offering that opportunity to her staff, and John suggested she contact Matt.
Barbra said that the arts tax payments are all posted, and the bureau ended with about $7.8 million in collections. They plan to send a letter at the end of July to inform taxpayers of the rule changes (e.g. definition of “taxable income,” $1,000 income threshold) and provide refund applications if needed. Revenue doesn’t have a current ability to refund payments but will do this as one batch, hopefully within 6-8 weeks of collections (no time requirement but they plan to follow the time period used for business tax refunds). They eventually plan for $12 million in arts tax but compliance improves after the initial years. Given the challenges this year, next year will likely be another “first year” experience. Later this year, Revenue will also work with Oregon Department of Revenue to match tax data and try to find individuals who have yet to pay.

John said ONI recently went live with its new website. 

Barbra mentioned a concern she has about changing the Business Licensing phone vectoring, fearing it might disrupt their entire phone tree if they try to make some changes.  Carrie said in her recent experience, at least for automated voice services, things have improved. 

Tenzin shared Auditor’s Office updates – Independent Police Review is no longer located on the first floor of City Hall to accommodate the staff additions as a result of the DOJ settlement. The City Auditor and Ombudsman have moved up to the third floor. In addition, Audit Services released its audit schedule for the upcoming year. A number of centralized services are included – BTS, BHR, City Attorney, City Budget. Staff can contact Tenzin to share any risks, concerns or comments about these audit areas.  
	

	Next meeting
	The next committee meeting is scheduled for September 9, 2013 from Noon-1pm.
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